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MASS TIMES: 
Saturday Vigil Mass                        5pm 
Sunday                           7:30, 9 & 11am  
Weekday and Saturday                    8am 
Rosary                                        7:30am 

EXPOSITION AND BENEDICTION: 
Saturday      3:30-4:45pm 

Friday Divine Mercy Chaplet         

after 8am Mass 

CONFESSIONS: 
Saturday                             3:30-4:45pm 

Sunday                              8:30-9:40am*  

Monday through Friday     7:30-7:50am 

If only one priest is available, 

confessions will end 10 minutes before 

Mass begins.  

PARISH OFFICE HOURS: 
M, W, TH             8:30am-4:30pm 

Tuesday      1pm-4:30pm 

Friday    8:30am-12pm 

5925 West Lake Street 
Saint Louis Park, MN 55416 

www.hfamn.org | 952.925.9193 

May 18th, 2025 
Fifth Sunday of Easter 

Donate to Holy Family 
If you are a visitor to our parish (or not yet signed up for 
online giving), you can make donations by visiting our 
website or scanning the code on the right. You may also 
place donations in the basket passed by ushers at Mass.  

Special Collection: Care Fund 
Our Care Fund helps meet the emergency needs of our parishioners and 
those in our community 

HFYA Sunday Gathering 
Following 9am Mass, all young adults are invited to a Gospel 
discussion with brunch in the Nazareth House behind the church. 

Middle School Gathering 
From 12:30-2:30pm, youth grades 6-8 are invited to a time of faith & 
fellowship at Holy Family Academy. Bring a friend! 

Sunday Hospitality 
Following all Sunday Masses, enjoy donuts, coffee, and fellowship in 
the lower level of the church. If you are able, please help to serve, set 
up, or clean up. 

Blessing of Expectant Mothers 
After 9am Mass, pregnant mothers and their families are invited to 
come to the altar rail for a special blessing. 

SUPPORT HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
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Stay up-to-date on communications 
from Holy Family Church and 
Academy by following us on social 
media, signing up for Flocknote, and 
keeping an eye on our websites. 
Scan the QR codes below to learn 
more. Have questions? Email 
maria.brounstein@hfcmn.org. 

STAY CONNECTED 

BAPTISM 
Most baptisms are scheduled following 
the 11am Mass on Sunday or the 8 am 
Mass on Saturday after parent 
preparation. Please contact 
staff@hfcmn.org to learn more. 

PARISH OFFICE  

MATRIMONY 
Interested in having your wedding at 
Holy Family parish? Weddings of 
parishioners should be scheduled at least 
six months in advance for proper 
spiritual preparation. Contact 
staff@hfcmn.org for more information. 

OTHER SACRAMENTS 
For information on reconciliation and 
first Holy Communion for children, 
please contact Linda Wandrei: 
Linda.Wandrei@hfcmn.org. For 
information about Confirmation, email 
Jonathan@hfcmn.org. 

FUNDAMENTALS OF CATHOLICISM: 
OCIA 
Interested in entering the Catholic 
Church or learning more about the faith? 
Email frm@hfcmn.org. 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the parish office as soon as 
possible if you or a loved one is in need 
of Anointing of the Sick or Last Rites. 

Cover Art: “Transfiguration” by 

Titian via Wikimedia Commons 

In his first formal address to the College of Cardinals on Saturday, 
May 10th, Pope Leo XIV said: " I decided to take the name Leo XIV. 
There were many reasons, but mainly because Pope Leo XIII in his 
historic encyclical Rerum Novarum addressed the social question in 
the context of the first great industrial revolution. In our own day, the 
Church offers to everyone the treasury of her social teaching in 
response to another industrial revolution and to developments in the 
field of artificial intelligence that pose new challenges for the defense 
of human dignity, justice and labor." Leo the XIII identified how 
socialism was harmfully pitting class against class, unjustly attacking 
the right to own property, diminishing the role of the family, 
erroneously emphasizing the temporal in place of the eternal, and 
dismissing the centrality of Christ and his Redemption. These errors of 
socialism are still with us; the new pope would do well to address 
these mistakes with fresh fervor and clarity.  

I am hoping one of the “many reasons” that went unstated is an 
allusion to Pope Leo XIII’s Encyclical Aeterni Patris, which advo-
cated a return to Christian Philosophy grounded on Socrates, Aristotle 
and Thomas Aquinas. The modern world has for too long considered 
philosophy a “soft” science which doesn’t lend itself to certainty. 
Nothing could be further from the truth! Philosophy gives us certainty 
about the nature of humanity, especially our faculties of abstract 
thinking and free will. Philosophy also offers us the tools of logic and 
analysis to discover truth about the universe and its creator, God!  

The first pope to bear this name is now remembered as Pope St. Leo 
the Great, who reigned as Bishop of Rome from A.D. 440 to 461. Leo 
is famous for treating with Attila the Hun to stop his invasion of Italy. 
According to Catholic Encyclopedia: “Leo's [the Great] chief aim was 
to sustain the unity of the Church. Not long after his elevation to the 
Chair of Peter, he saw himself compelled to combat energetically the 
heresies which seriously threatened church unity.” This reflects the 
motto of our new pope: “In Illo Uno Unum” (In The One, One or In 

the One [we are] One). The 
primary doctrinal clarification 
during Leo the Great’s papacy 
occurred at the Council of 
Chalcedon and was concerning 
Christ being of two natures, 
human and divine, united in 
one person. Belief in Christ’s 
divinity has been greatly 
reduced–this could be another 
reason for the choice of the 
name Leo.  

In Latin, Leo means “lion”. 
May our new pope be as 
courageous as a lion in 
defending the truths of Christ 
and His Church.  

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

Fr. Mark Moriarty 

“WHAT’S IN A NAME?” THE HOLY FATHER’S CHOICE OF LEO 
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High School Youth Group | 
Wednesdays, 6:30-8:30pm, 
Nazareth House 
Each week, all high school aged youth 
are invited to gather for youth group. 
The evening officially starts at 
6:30pm with pizza for dinner, but 
come as early as 3:45 to hang out, 
play games, eat snacks, or do 
homework. Bring a friend! 

YOUTH MINISTRY 

REGISTER FOR SUMMER YOUTH EVENTS 

Catholic Vacation Bible School | June 16th-20th 
Registration for Catholic Vacation Bible School is open now 
through June 3rd! Pre-K (must be 4 by September 1st) 
through youth entering 6th grade in 2025-26 school year are 
invited to attend. This year’s theme is “The Eucharist is the 
Highway to Heaven.” Many volunteers are needed to make this amaz-
ing week a success, so please consider offering the gift of your time 
this summer! To learn more, register, or sign up as a volunteer, visit 
https://hfcmn.org/cvbs-info. 

Girls’ Volleyball Camps  

 Grade 8 Girls Volleyball Camp (coached by Sharis Coo-
ley): Monday 6/23-Friday 6/27, 1:00-3:00pm 

 Grades 3-5 Girls Volleyball Camp (coached by Kathleen 
Acker): Monday 6/30- Thursday 7/3, 1:00-2:30pm 

 Grades 6-7 Girls Volleyball Camp (coached by Kathleen Acker): 
Monday 6/30- Thursday 7/3,  2:30-4:30pm 

To learn more, visit https://hfcmn.org/volleyball-camps. 

Girls’ Basketball Camps 

 Grades 1-3 Girls Basketball Camp (coached by Leslie 
Sonnen): Monday 7/28-Thursday 7/31, 2-3pm 

 Grades 4-6 Girls Basketball Camp (coached by Leslie 
Sonnen): Monday 7/28- Thursday 7/31, 3-4:30pm 

To learn more, visit https://hfcmn.org/basketball-camps. 

There is a $25 registration fee for all sports camps.  

CATHOLIC SERVICES APPEAL 

Thank you for generously donating 
to the Catholic Services Appeal 
earlier this year! Our parish pledged 
and raised $31,302 of our $72,708 
goal for the needs of the 
archdiocese.  

Forgot to donate? You  can learn 
more and offer your financial 
support here: https://www.archs 
pm.org/catholic-services-appeal/.  

Congratulations to our boys and girls who received Jesus in Holy 
Communion for the first time last Saturday, May 10! Our Lord is very 
pleased with how all of these young people welcomed Him into their 
hearts with such great faith and love. May all of us resolve to receive our 
Lord in the Holy Eucharist with the same purity of heart and excitement. 

I am grateful for the prayerful presence and assistance of my brother 
priests, Fr. Milless, Fr. Stiles, Fr. Daly and Fr. Nelson, as well as, Deacon 
Rubi and Deacon Dobson.  -Fr. Moriarty 

CRUSADER CUP 2025 

CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR FIRST COMMUNICANTS 

We are getting close to 
Crusader Cup 
2025!  Open spots for 
golfers are filling up fast, 
so register today! Golfers 
– bring extra cash to participate in 
course games! We need many 
disciples to pull off this 
event.  Gather your friends and sign 
up together – it is sure to be a 
fantastic time. Stay tuned for the 
chance to bid on fabulous silent 
auction prizes. Learn more at  
https://hfamn.org/crusader-cup. 

Questions?  Email Christi and Jason 
Pedersen at golf@hfamn.org. 

CORPUS CHRISTI SOCIAL 

Each year, our parish marks the feast 
of Corpus Christi with an ice cream 
social after our 11am High Mass & 
Eucharistic Procession. We are in 
need of a leader to plan this year’s 
social. Please email staff@hfcmn.org 
if you are interested! 
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Come and adore 
Christ in Holy 
Family’s perpetual 
adoration chapel! 
Entrance to the 
chapel is on the west 
side of the sanctuary 
end of the Church.    

We need Adorers!  
Go online to  
www.hfcmn.org/
eucharistic-

adoration to sign up to be a 
substitute or to take one of the 
hours listed below. 
Contact Mike Zwack with 
questions: 612.710.5007 

Wed.: 2-3pm 
Fri: 1-2am, 9-10am 

Sat.:  9-10am, 10-11am, 11pm-
midnight 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Here at Holy Family, we love our volunteers and disciples. Our 
community would not be the unique gift that it is without our 
parishioners sharing their time. In order to continue serving Christ and 
each individual in our community, we are in need of more helpers. 
If you have any interest in the below apostolates, please don’t hesitate 
to reach out and get more information! These opportunities are easy to 
be trained into and do not require a significant time commitment. 
Thank you to all those who already volunteer their time! 

Sunday Hospitality: We are severely shor t on helpers to serve 
donuts each Sunday. This is an easy, fun opportunity with flexible 
scheduling and volunteer options for the whole family! If you have 
helped with donuts before and would be open to helping train others, 
please email staff@hfcmn.org. To learn more, visit  
hfcmn.org/hospitality. 

Eucharistic Adoration: Our Perpetual Adoration Chapel is a 
tremendous gift, and we require adorers to maintain it. Currently, there 
are several open hours in need of committed adorers. You can take an 
hour yourself or split the commitment with a friend! Learn more by 
visiting hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration. 

Saturday Night Mass Ushers: Without ushers, we have no one to 
greet visitors and parishioners, take up a collection, or ensure that 
everything runs smoothly behind the scenes of the liturgy. With some 
quick training, you can serve in this capacity at our Saturday vigil 
Mass! To learn more, email carrie.havlicek@hfcmn.org. 

Extraordinary Ministers of Holy Communion: What a gift it is to 
fulfill the Corporal Work of Mercy of Visiting the Sick AND to bring 
these individuals the Eucharistic presence of Christ, the Divine 
Physician! If you are interested in serving as an EM for the 
homebound (on a regular basis or until a specific individual recovers), 
please email pat.gawarecki@hfcmn.org. 

WE NEED YOU! 

Every single day in our community, 
tens of thousands of mothers have to 
re-use or not change diapers because 
they can’t afford to purchase enough 
diapers to keep their children clean, 
dry, and healthy. It’s a sad fact that 
one in three families needs help to 
diaper their babies. 

SouthWest Options for Women 
(SWOW) and organizations from 
across Minnesota have joined 
together to do something about that 
by collecting 375,000 diapers to help 
those most in need. SWOW’s 2025 
goal is 10,000 diapers. 

Join us as we set out on an historic 
journey to make life a little easier 
for moms and their babies in our 
local communities. We especially 
need sizes Newborn, 4, 5 and 6. 

You can drop diapers in the back of 
church from now until May 31st or 
go to https://
swoptionsforwomen.org/events/ to 
donate online. 

WORLD’S LARGEST  

DIAPER DRIVE HFYA Top Golf Outing| May 20th, 7-9pm 
Young adults are invited to an evening of fun and fellowship at 
Top Golf in Brooklyn Center. RSVP here: https://
www.signupgenius.com/go/9040F4FA9A72AA7FA7-
56754916-hfya?useFullSite=true. 

Fr. Alex Hall Mass of Thanksgiving & Reception | June 1 
Holy Family’s very own Deacon Alex Hall is being ordained to the 
priesthood at the end of this month and will celebrate his Mass of 
Thanksgiving at our parish on June 1st at 9am. All are invited to attend 
the Mass and the 10am-1pm reception in Fr. Moorman Hall. 

Holy Family Chess Club 
All levels and ages welcome. Chess club meets in the Sts. 
Peter and Paul Room in HFA following the Saturday daily 
Mass until 11am. Meetings are scheduled for June 7, July 5, 
and August 2.  Please register each player at  
https://hfcmn.org/chess-club-registration .  

UPCOMING EVENTS 

http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration
http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration
http://www.hfcmn.org/eucharistic-adoration


Kevin Roper, friend of Frances 
Williams, who suffered a stroke 

John Rosenthal 

To request prayers, go to 
www.hfcmn.org/prayer-requests. 
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Archdiocesan Marriage Day Celebration | June 21 
This year’s Archdiocesan Marriage Day Celebration is Saturday, June 
21, at 10am Mass at the Cathedral. Come with family & friends to the 
Mass and free reception! Learn more at archspm.org/events. 

Confirmation Classes for Persons with Disabilities | August 2, 
16, 9:30-11:30am 
Disabled persons over age 14 and their caretakers are invited to attend 
these classes at the Church of St. Richard in Richfield in preparation for 
the Sacrament of Confirmation (Sept. 14). Registration Opens August 
2nd. Keep an eye on the archdiocese website for details! 

Sharing & Caring Hands: Tutors Needed! 
Sharing & Caring Hands  is in need of volunteer tutors. Learn more at 
https://sharingandcaringhands.org/individual.  

JP2 Club Summer Events 
The JP2 Club, a club for Catholic outdoorspeople, has many exciting 
events lined up for the summer, including sailing camps for youth on 
Bde Mka Ska. Learn more by visiting  
https://jp2club.com/pages/calendar. 

MASS INTENTIONS 

AROUND THE ARCHDIOCESE 

STEWARDSHIP NOTE: 
Even when the special collection goes 
to another organization, please fill out 
all checks to “Holy Family Catholic 
Church” with the name of the special 
collection on the memo line; the 
church then is able to write one check 
to the organization.  

Next Week’s Special Collection: 
Care Fund 

SUNDAY STEWARDSHIP 

Sat. May 17, 8:00am…………………..The Family of Jack Justice (†) 
Sat. May 17, 5:00pm………………………..……...Margaret Kistler † 
Sun. May 18, 7:30am…………………………………….Edwin Seip † 
Sun. May 18, 9:00am……………………..…………..Evelyn Bittner † 
Sun. May 18, 11:00am……………………………...……..The Parish 
Mon. May 19, 8:00am……………………………..…...Maria O’Brien 
Tues. May 20, 8:00am……………………………….….Jack Justice † 
Wed. May 21, 8:00am……………………..………….Omar Salazar † 
Thurs. May 22, 8:00am………………..The Family of Jack Justice (†) 
Fri. May 23, 8:00am………………………….……..William Salazar † 
Sat. May 24, 8:00am……………….…..The Catholic Church in China 
Sat. May 24, 5:00pm…………………………………….….Pat Menke 
Sun, May 25, 7:30am……………………………………....The Parish 
Sun. May 25, 9:00am……………………………………...Patti Doran 
Sun. May 25, 11:00am…………………………………..Mark Fischer 

MAY 3-4 CONTRIBUTIONS  

Member Envelopes: $6,142.00 
Online Giving: $21,472.00 
Plate: $1,285.50 
Total: $28,899.50 

Special Collection—Care Fund: 
$468.10 

PRAYER REQUESTS 

Need some extra help to 
participate in the Mass? 
Please see an usher to 
access our guest WiFi 
and then visit the hyper-
link below for instructions onusing 
the Listen Everywhere app: https://
hfcmn.org/listen-everywhere 

HEARING HELP 

MAY 10-11 CONTRIBUTIONS  

Member Envelopes: $4,090.00 
Online Giving: $11,258.00 
Plate: $888.31 
Total: $16,236.31 

Special Collection—Care Fund: 
$664.05 

Holy Family Academy: Now Hiring 
Holy Family Academy is hiring a middle school Math teacher, 
middle school science teacher, fifth grade, Montessori preschool aide, 
after school teacher, and substitute teacher. To learn more about these 
positions and to apply, visit  
https://www.hfamn.org/employment. 

Weekend Custodian Needed at Holy Family 
Church 
Holy Family Church is looking to hire a weekend 
custodian. To learn more, call or email Jorge Garcia at 
Jorge.garcia@hfcmn.org or  952-999-4885. 

STAFFING NOTICES 


